

## **COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE**

## MARCH 11, 2015 - 7:00 PM

## TOWN OF HANOVER

The following minutes are from the meeting of the Hanover Community Preservation Committee held Wednesday, March 11, 2015. The meeting was held in the Large Meeting Room at Hanover Town Hall.

The following Committee members were present: Diane Campbell, Jonathan Chu, Richard DeLuca, Mary Dunn, John Goldthwait, Kevin McLeod, and William Scarpelli.

The following Committee members were absent: April Manupelli

The chairwoman Diane Campbell opened the meeting at 7:08 p.m.

The Committee reviewed the meeting minutes from December, 19, 2014. Kevin McLeod made a motion to accept the meeting minutes. Mary Dunn seconded the motion. All others voted in favor.

The Committee reviewed the meeting minutes from January 21, 2015. Kevin McLeod made a motion to accept the meeting minutes. Richard DeLuca seconded the motion. All others voted in favor.

The Committee reviewed the meeting minutes from January 31, 2015. Kevin McLeod made a motion to accept the meeting minutes. Jonathan Chu seconded the motion. All others voted in favor.

The committee discussed the projects that were previously approved for CPC funding at the meeting on Wednesday, January 21, 2015 and reviewed the articles that have been submitted to the Board of Selectman. The committee discussed the financial obligations of the Hanover CPC in regards to the debt repayment on Cervelli Fields, the total monetary value of all of the CPC approved projects for 2015, and the amount of funds currently available in the committee's account. The committee decided that they will request to meet with the Advisory Committee on Wednesday, March 25<sup>th</sup>, 2015.

William Scarpelli made a motion to adjourn at 8:00 pm. John Goldthwait seconded the motion and it was so voted unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by: Heather Lamplough Associate Planner